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Patchwork Update 
April 2021 

 

Dedicated to encouraging and broadening quilter’s creativity, sharing quilting 

knowledge, exhibiting quilting accomplishments and contributing to the community. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
Dear Members, 
 

I can't believe the luck we are having. First, the pandemic 
and now a blizzard! I guess we should not be surprised! It is 
springtime in Wyoming and as we keep hearing "we need 
the moisture"! 
 

All the state mandates have been lifted as of March 15, 
2021. We will leave it up to each member whether they wear 
a mask or not. We will continue with social distancing. 
Hopefully, most of us have our vaccinations which will cut 
down the dangers of covid. I am supposed to get mine 
tomorrow but, due to the storm, it looks like I am postponed 
until next week.  
 

As you all know, the Quilt Show/Board meeting was 
cancelled due to severe weather. Cynthia is doing a great 
job organizing the show. Hope everyone will help as much 
as possible. She does have some key positions open such 
as advertising and the Boutique. Think what you would be 
willing to help with. Please, sell your tickets for the 
Opportunity quilt.  We have some great programs coming 
up. Judy Gilmore will be doing the program on April 5th 
featuring T-shirt quilts. If you have one to share, please bring 
it. I have 2 but one is in Grand Junction and the other one is 
in Gillette. Unfortunately they were for friends to give as gifts, 
so I can't get them back! JoEllen Mass will be presenting the 
program on May 3, Denim Quilts.  
 

Hope you are all dug out and staying warm and safe. Hope 
to see you April 5th! Remember, wear a mask if you feel 
more comfortable (not mandatory), practice social 
distancing, wash your hands frequently, and if you do not 
feel well, stay home. 
 

Deb O'Grady 
Past and Present President 
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August 2021 Quilt Show 
 

Thursday, Aug. 12, 3 p.m. – 7 p.m. 

Friday, Aug. 13, 10 a.m. – 7 p.m. 

and Saturday, Aug. 14, 10 a.m. – 3 p.m. 
 

Cynthia Helmer is requesting the following positions to be filled to assist  

with the August Quilt Show: 

 
Challenge Quilt 

Coordinator 
Set up a challenge quilt for the Quilt Show in 2022 and 

organizing handmade bags to sale at quilt show. 

Advertising Puts advertisements in the paper and Traders near August 

Vendors Ask quilt shops in the area to buy a booth to sell their goods 

 
 

 

April 5, 2021 @ 7 p.m. - Club Meeting 
April 19, 2021 @ 6 p.m. – Quilt Show Meeting  
April 19, 2021 @ 7 p.m.– Board Meeting 
August 9, 2021 – Call for Quilts (for Quilt Show) 
August 12-14, 2021 – Quilt Show 
 

Please note that all safety guidelines will be followed during our meeting, social distancing and wearing 
masks.  Also, watch your e-mails and our Facebook page for updates on meetings. 
 
All above meetings are located at the First United Methodist Church (108 E. 18th St. Cheyenne WY) 

 
Facebook:  Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 

ROUND TUIT Winners 
WINNERS  2020 ROUND TUIT AWARD 

DONNA DOLAN 
 

2021 ROUND TUIT FIRST TO TURN IN SIGN UP SHEET 

MARI HARPOLD 
       

https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442851


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cheyenne Heritage Quilters Member’s Round Tuit Log 2021 

 
Quilt/Project Name Date 

Started 
Notes/Comments Date 

Finished 

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

Quilter’s Name:  

                 On behalf of the CHQG board, we encourage you to complete the form provided below and list as 

many        projects you’d like to attempt to finish this year that you started prior to 2021.  Hey, your goal could 
                 be just one quilt!         

                            
                 Complete the first two columns on the list (name or description, date started, if known, or an 

approximate), then submit that to me via email (quiltntherapy@gmail.com), in person, or by mail (5606 

Dayton Drive Cheyenne WY 82009).  You’ll want to keep your own list of what you submitted for any note 
taking (such as, don’t ever try this technique again or hey, I should teach this at one of our Saturday events) 

and to log the date finished.   
 

Now, don’t put off completing and submitting this form like you’ve done so with those projects!  I’m mixing 
things up this year to encourage you to finish projects and make things fun!!  There may be monthly prizes, a 

prize if your finished project is a certain color, a prize if you are the first to submit your Round Tuit list, a prize 

if you Show and Tell your finished quilt and mention it during your presentation.  Oh, then we’ll have a grand 
prize come spring of 2022.  I’m looking forward to announcing the 2021 winner soon.  Did I mention that 
there will be prizes!  Now, that should be an incentive!  Get-R-Done quilters.  – Di Wilsey Geer 

mailto:quiltntherapy@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March Distribution of Community Quilts 
 

In March we gave Community Quilts to the following organizations: 

 

Magic City provides support for persons with intellectual and developmental disabilities.  

 

Family Promise, providing homeless with emergency and ongoing shelter.  

 

As of March 19,  2021, CHQ has gifted 72 quilts to the Cheyenne nonprofit community. Thank 

you to everyone who has contributed to this effort. The quilts are needed, accepted by the 

recipients with gratitude, and are truly amazing.  It is great knowing that during this big storm 

we have contributed to warmth for so many.  

 

Char Nolan 

Quilt Distribution 

 

                
Above:  The bottom       Above:  These are     Above:  These are all 

Two quilts are done          all twin quilts.           lap quilts.  

By Lois M.’s Mom, 

Who doesn’t stop 

Quilting. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  

Above:  Gwen H. shows a quilt she made for the 
Community Quilts. 

Above:  Angela M. accepted a Kona 2021 quilt challenge from another guild and 
donated this to the CHQ Community Quilts.  To the Right Above:  Angela M. also 
purchased the fabric, pieced, and the “A Tribute to Yoda” to the local QOV.  You can 
find this pattern at quiltjubilee.com for free. 
  

Above:  Then Gwen showed us the 
back of the Olaf quilt.   



 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Left:  Finally Angela M. showed off the finished 
CHQ 2021 BOM quilt hoping more quilters will 
participate.  
 

Below:  Mari H. showed her “On the Go” table 
runner.  

Left:  Sylvia G. 
presented her 
“Virginia Dale 
Raffle Quilt”    
 

Right: 
Carole G. 

presents a 
community  

quilt she pieced 
together. 

 
Left Bottom:  
Sandy F. 
revealed her 
“Sunflower” 
quilt. 
 
Right:  Can you 
believe this was 
the last CHQ 
meeting Sue F. 
will be attending 
before she 
moves?  She 
showed us her 
“Zootropolis” 
quilt by Sassafras 
Lane.  All those 
cute little 
animals were  
appliqued on.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Linda B. has been very busy.  
She pieced three quilts for our 
CHQ Community Quilters.  
The recipients will be very 
lucky to receive such lovey 
pieced quilts. 



 

April 2021 BOM:  Contrary Wife Variation 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

Directions can be found on 
Facebook:  Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442

851 

COMING UP NEXT FOR 
May’s BOM…  

 

Mosaic 

Remember to share your block.  
No one shared their block from 
last month.  If you don’t like, well 
join us anyway and replace the 
block with another 9 1/2 inch 
block.  Try a block you always 
wanted to try. 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442851
https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442851
https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442851
https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442851


 

 

 

Quick Quilting tips from the Newsletter Editor: 
 

 Have you tried Free Motion Quilting (FMQ) 
o Practice, Practice, Practice.  I practice doodling while watching T.V., in Staff Meetings, while 

on the phone, and on my Yahtzee Pad while my husband beats me at all the games.  
o Look for inspiration on YouTube, Books, Local Classes, On-Line Classes, floors, paper 

towels, zentangle coloring books, Pinterest… 
o Use Community Quilts to practice your actual quilting 
o Use Plexiglass with painter’s tape around it (so you don’t mark your quilt) and put it on your 

quilt and use a wet erase marker and practice different designs on your quilt, practice on top 
of a book or printed out page so you gain memory muscles, practice and learn how to make 
the design one continuous line.  (Thanks Penny for the Plexiglass TIP)  

o Play with different colors and types of thread.  What I use on my domestic machine may not 
be what I use on my sit down longarm. 

o Encourage each other to try…  
 

 My favorite FMQ resources 
o Penny Olive (a local instructor and has a YouTube channel) 
o Rachelle Denneny Designs (on Facebook and YouTube channel) 
o Christina Cameli (*Craftsy, Christina Cameli’s website, and YouTube channel) 
o Angela Walters (*Craftsy, Facebook, and YouTube Channel) 
             * You have to be a member of the site 

 
 

 
April 5, 2021 – “T-Shirt Quilts” by Judy Filmore 

 Bring your T-Shirt Quilt for Show and Tell 
 

May 3, 2021 – “Denim Quilts” by JoEllen Mass 
 Bring your Denim Quilts for Show and Tell if you have any. 

 
June 5, 2021 – “It’s All About the Quilting” by Kelly Gallagher-Abbott  

 Free for members and $5 for non-members 
 

If you have any other ideas or suggestions for CHQ Programs 

get with Debbie Baldwin. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCtXFfwYrOj6CMv1HngEeVaw/videos
https://www.facebook.com/search/top?q=rachelle%20denneny%20designs
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCCKSeVwl8YCFxCi0MZd_6IA
https://www.christinacameli.com/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCJmzW7at6YSArqUm6IYkZmQ
https://www.facebook.com/AngelaFMQ
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC0pG03YOX2DSwn8Se32TnNQ


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

https://www.longarmofthewestcustomquilting.com/
https://www.sewcenter.com/
https://www.aroundtheblockquilts.com/index.php


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 2021 Program was 
our local Police 

explaining how not to be 
scammed or become a 

victim  
 

Here are some helpful 
tips. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please send your dues of $20 and the 

membership form listed in the newsletter to 

CHQ, P O Box 21194, 82003. THANK YOU!  

Donna Dolan,  Treasurer 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cell Phones: 
We ask that cell phones be silent or off and 
that emergency conversations be held out 
of the meeting room. 
 

Meeting Schedule 
We meet at the First United Methodist 
Church, 108 E. 18th St. on the first Monday 
of each Month starting at 7 pm.  Please 
view the newsletter for exact meeting 
times and programs.  During the meetings 
you will have access to our Library. 
 

Show & Tell Guidelines 
Show one or more projects.  Please share 
information regarding each piece. 
 

How to Reach Us 
Website:  www.chquilters.org  
Facebook at Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 
(https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442851) 
E-mail:  info@chquilters.org 

 
 

Guest Policy 
Please invite your friends to attend our 
meetings.  All skill levels and non-quilters 
are welcome.  Non-members may attend 
two meetings for free unless we have a 
paid quest speaker, then guests are asked 
to pay a $5 fee.  On the third and 
subsequent meetings, the non-member 
must pay $2 unless membership dues are 
paid. 
 

Advertisements & Articles for 
Newsletter 

Ads and articles must be quilt, craft or 
sewing related.  They must be “copy” 
ready.  The newsletter editor is not 
responsible for typing your information.   
Ad size is 3.5” wide x 4.5” tall. 
Articles for the Newsletter can be e-mailed 
to quiltingfriends307@yahoo.com no later 

than the 3rd Wednesday of each month. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mailing address:   
 

Cheyenne Heritage Quilters  

PO Box 21194 

Cheyenne  WY 82003 
 
 

http://www.chquilters.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442851
mailto:info@chquilters.org
mailto:quiltingfriends307@yahoo.com

